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 From District Governor RICHARD SILVEIRA
 

         

          On to The Winners Circle 
 

TWO LAPS TO GO.  THE FINISH LINE IS AHEAD. 

LET’S GO FOR IT AND END UP AHEAD. 
 

We have had some bumps along the way and the 25A TEAM of 1,471 Lions continues to make miracles and 

strive for the winners circle. Three short years ago our TEAM had over 1,600 Lions. Even though we are 

smaller, we are still Awesome.  But we need to grow to be able to continue our service to our communities, 

the visually impaired, those in need and humanity.  Our membership is being hurt by the number of Lions 

who are leaving the greatest Service Organization of all, right here in the LAND OF 25A OZ. 
 

The Tin Man wanted a heart. The Lion was found rusting in the forest of past accomplishments and tries to 

intimate members and shoots down new ideas. Hidden behind a coat of armor for years, the Tin Man rattles 

and shakes Lions who then become disenchanted and leave. The Tin Man was once Lion Hearted, but 

eventually became a man of tin without a cause. We need to help the Tin Man and all Lions to awaken the 

angle in their Hearts that unites us in a World of Service. Let’s make all Lions feel valued and proud to 

members of the greatest service organization in the world.  It only takes heart.  
 

We have our Scarecrow whose greatest wish is to procure himself a brain. Despite his perceived lack of 

brains, however, the Scarecrow is exceedingly intelligent and resourceful.  This Lion can be a mover and 

shaker, but wants to sit back claiming that working behind the scenes is best.  Even though his “Lion’s Land 

of OZ” is without leadership, this Lions won’t step up. Our Lions need to lead. Without leaders our clubs 

falter.  Every Lion needs to be concerned with working as a team to get the “brains” needed to make our 

clubs the best they can be.  
 

Then we have our cowardly Lion who wanted courage.  This Lion sits back and criticizes the work and 

accomplishments of others.  Even when a projects works, there are the: could’ve, should’ve, and, I would’ve, 

stinging comments rather than a pat on the back for a job well done. These Lions that forget the Lions Code 

of ethics: Be Careful with criticism; Be liberal with praise; Build Up, Do not destroy. Sometimes they seek 

revenge for a perceived wrong and carry grudges that hurt the Club’s efforts to serve.  Hopeful, we can make 

them understand that we as Lions, with all our personal difference set aside, are all in this together and we 

are chasing the same goal:  service to those in need, the visually impaired, our community and  humanity  

throughout the world. We need to give them the courage to move forward. 
 

Hopefully, these little tidbits will be food for thought.  There is no wizard or magic wands to keep Lions 

from leaving. Retention is every Lions responsibility.  Each of us must work to welcome new Lions into our 

“land”.  WE are responsible for making all Lions feel VALUED AND PROUD to Members of our great association.  
 

The Lions of 25A are doing an awesome job of making the dreams of those we serve come true.  Let’s keep 

our members growing and keep dreaming of ways to serve.  As Melvin Jones said: 
 

Dreams are the ideas of yesterday that are the common place miracles of today. 
 

Dream on with your eyes wide open, believe in the Goals and objectives of our great association,   
     and then do it: because WE SERVE.    
                                                                DG Dick 

 

 



 

 

2 

 
 

 
                      

 From District Governor Elect CONNIE ROE
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From First Vice District Governor Elect GLENN SWANSON 

 

  

 

“ZONE PROJECTS” 
 

Often over the years, we have heard Lion Members say “we do a poor job of selling what 

Lions do, and who we are”.   Most people have little knowledge about the “Greatest 

Service Organization” in the world.  They know we help people who need glasses and we 

have pancake breakfasts but other than that, they don’t know what all we do to help people 

in our local communities and all over the globe. 

 

One belief is that we need to start thinking on a larger scale, when it comes to fund raisers 

and activities.  Expand out of our club and combine with other clubs in the Zone to have 

larger fund raisers and projects that will draw larger crowds and more revenue.   Why 

shouldn’t we put on concerts, carnivals, car shows and Texas hold’em tournaments?   In 

reality, it may not take any more work, to plan and carry out a zone activity than a local 

club project.  

 

I recently heard of a club in Indiana having a Texas Hold’em Tournament which generated 

$35,000!   Think what your clubs or club could do with that much money.  Most Zone are 

our state have at least one good sized town with facilities that could handle a large crowd.   

I would like to challenge all the Zone Chairman in District 25A to consider a project in the 

coming year.  We in Zone 3A are having our 5th. Annual golf outing on June 7 of this year 

and as Chairman of that project, I would be more than happy to share my ideas with anyone 

who is interested.  Of course all Lions are encouraged to come and observe or participate in 

our outing at Beechwood golf course in LaPorte. 

 

First Vice District Governor Elect, 

Lion Glenn Swanson 

 

Maple City Lions 

Zone 3A, District 25A 

 

Please find brochure for zone project at www.rollingprairielions.org 
 

http://www.rollingprairielions.org/
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TEAM 25A 

 

TEAMWORK = THE WINNERS CIRCLE 

Start your engines to win $100.00 
 

RULES OF THE ROAD: Sponsor a new member between July 1, 2012 and June 30, 2013.  The new lion 

must be submitted on a MMR with you listed as the sponsor during the above dates. The winning will be 

drawn at the first cabinet meeting in Lion year 2013-2014. 
 

One Lucky CLUB CAN WITH A POSITIVE NET GROWTH  

AS of June 30, 2013 CAN WIN $100.00  
 

for their admin fund.  Don’t miss your turn in this race.   

Working together we can make a positive contribution to our communities and district. 

REMEMBER, JUST Ask 
 

 

The La Porte Lions Club May Newsletter: 
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Think about 
asking 

someone 
to join! 
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Schererville Central Lions Club  

 

Two more new members…. 

 

New Lion Gloria Kathleen King  

sponsor  Lion Joanne Freeland 
 

New Lion John J. Evanich sponsor 

Lion Paul Miecznikowski 

 

 

 

 

There’s a Lion in all of us 

H A P P I N G S              

Chesterton Lions Club 
 

Blood Drive for Local Man 
 

There will be a blood drive for Charles Hughes, who works at Porter Bank. Charles has cancer and 

needs blood. The drive is at Porter Bank, Friday May 10th, 2 to 6 pm. 
 

You may call Red Cross to schedule at 1-800-RED CROSS, or online at redcrossblood.org and 

sponsor code "help." 

MILL CREEK LIONS CLUB 
 

In co-operation with the LaPorte County Library, 

the Mill Creek Community Lions Club performed 

free Operation Kidsight Vision Screening for two 

to six years olds of the Mill Creek and Fish Lake  

Communities on April 20th. There were nine 

children who participated in the screening. This  

vision screening can detect most problems that 

cause poor vision and other disturbances that can 

lead to blindness and other eye disorders, if not 

detected at this early age.   The attached picture is 

of one of the mom's filling out the consent form 

for her sons to be tested.  Lion Marolyn Klockow 

(on the left) from our club is assisting. 
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VALPARAISO LIONS CLUB 
 

I thought I would let you know what happened with your referral of the gentleman from Lowell. I talked 

to his wife and instructed her to download the Grant application from our club's website. She did that and 

sent it to our club. Last month the board voted to purchase a video magnifier for Mr. Miller at a cost of 

$1100.  My wife and I took it down to him two weeks ago. Mr. Miller was very happy with the video 

magnifier and is now able to read and view pictures that he could not see before. Thanks for forwarding 

his request to our club. 

 

Lion Dick Ireland 

 

The Mill Creek Community Lions Club. Our sixth annual Community Roadside Cleanup 

took place April 6, 2013.  This  activity is sponsored by the Lincoln Township Community 

Improvement Committee and coordinated by the Mill Creek Community Lions Club.  We walked 

12 miles of roadway in the Fish Lake/ Mill Creek area and collected sixty (65) bags of trash.  
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H A P P I N G S              

 

For more information: 

 

VDGE Glenn Swanson 

219-324-7149 
gkswanson350@comcast.net 

 
 

 

For Brochure: 

 
www.LaPorteLions.org 
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H A P P I N G S              
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H A P P I N G S              

 

 

Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired 

7725 N. College Ave. Indianapolis, IN 46240-2504 

 

The campus of the Indiana School for the Blind and Visually Impaired has 31 buildings 

located on 63 acres.  The Indiana Lions for the ISBVI invite you to participate in our Spring 

work day.  It is an excellent opportunity to put our “We Serve” motto into action and you 

can be absolutely sure that the 7 members of the maintenance department will greatly 

appreciate your assistance. 

 

 

June 22, 2013 Saturday  

9:00 AM – 3:30 [4:00] PM 

 

9:00AM Registration 

10:00AM-Noon Morning Work Session 
Washing exterior windows, mulching and weeding playgrounds, refurbishing computers 

Noon-1:00 Lunch will be provided 

1:00-3:30 [4:00] PM Afternoon Work Session 
Washing interior windows, installing replacement drop ceiling tiles, refurbishing computers, cleaning 

the student cafeteria 

 

Registration Form [one per person] 

Registration Deadline: May 17, 2013 

Please Print 

Name____________________________________________________________ 

 

Address_____________________________________Phone________________ 

 

City/State/Zip_____________________________________________________ 

 

Email____________________________________________________________ 

 

Please mail the registration or email its information to: 

Lion Mike Joyce, 1210 S. 3
rd

 St. Clinton, IN 47842-2212 

maj1210@aol.com 765-832-9232 
 

 

mailto:maj1210@aol.com
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I N  T H E  N E W S            

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

April 23, 2013 9:30 am  •  Lu Ann Franklin NWI Times Correspondent  

Leadership Northwest Indiana will honor 22 Northwest Indiana residents and recognize 11 of them with 

Leaders as Heroes awards on Friday at Avalon Manor in Hobart. 

The call for nominations garnered “a great response,” according to Keith Kirkpatrick, LNI Executive 

Director. An award selection panel met in March to review the finalists and chose the 11 to be honored at 

the second annual South Shore Leadership Awards event. 

“These awards will honor individuals who exemplify LNI’s 10 principles of leadership,” he said. 

The LNI principles are connected, boundary spanning, innovative, hopeful, aware, active, engaged, 

courageous, inclusive and ethical. 

Finalists are ; Bridgette Kelly of Bridgette Bill Jarvis, Tri-Town Safety Village in Schererville
C. Kelly Youth Foundation in Gary; David Lee King Jr., Gary’s Westside Leadership Academy; Steven 

Kokas, Holiday Star Theatre, Merrillville; Kris Krouse, of the Shirley Heinze Land Trust based in 

Michigan City; Nancy Machnikowksi, School City of Hammond; Tavetta Patterson of Gary Life 

Magazine; and Dr. Allison Petrovich, of Franciscan St. Anthony Medical Center in Crown Point. 

CONGRATULATIONS TO LION BILL JARVIS – Schererville Central Lions Club 
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        NEWS          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  

  

 

  More Info Contact Trustee:   

 

Paul Freeland 219-322-2795 - Kevin Roe   574-946-4701 - Chuck Temple 219-926-7859 
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F R O M   L  C  I             
 

 

   

Pediatric Cataract Initiative Changes Lives 

"For the last year, Pradip's study was affected, he was unable to see properly," said the mother of seven-

year-old Pradip Tigga. She and her family live in West Bengal, India. "My husband works in the tea 

gardens as a daily wage worker, so it was really hard to take Pradip to private hospital because of the 

financial problems. But now, he is back to school and now he can play, read and walk without anybody's 

support. It's our wish that he is a good student and literate, successful person."  

 

In 2012, Pradip received a pediatric-cataract surgery and free treatment as a result of LCIF and Bausch 

+ Lomb's Pediatric Cataract Initiative (PCI) grant to Siliguri Greater Lions Eye Hospital in West 

Bengal. Through the PCI, the hospital is the recipient of one of six projects awarded around the world 

since 2010 to improve their local capacities to detect, treat and follow-up with the often complex 

pediatric cataract cases. 

  

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23866741&m=2590467&u=LIONSPROD&j=13776999&s=http://www.lcif.org/EN/our-programs/sight/partnership-initiatives/pediatric-cataract-initiative.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=6306%20Chairperson%20message%20Apr13%20-%20EN
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F R O M   IP Wayne Madden     
 

  
 

 

 

 "The mistake I really learned from was in 2005, leading the Indianapolis 500. I had a decision whether 

or not to save enough fuel to finish the race - which meant slowing down - or going all-out for the win. I 

went conservative and saved enough fuel to go to the end but finished fourth." 

-Danica Patrick, Indianapolis 500 Driver 

  

Dear Lions, 

  

It's April.  That means we are now three quarters of the way through this Lions year.  Only three more 

months to go.  Are you going to save enough fuel to finish the race, or are you going to accelerate toward 

the finish line?  How you answer that question will really define your year. 

  

I want you all to accelerate!!!  With three months to go, there is still so much we can accomplish – like 

chartering new clubs and inviting new members. 

  

As we approach our 4
th

 and final pit stop, district governors should be encouraging clubs to participate in 

our global action campaign "Protecting our Environment," and striving for at least 50% club participation 

in our Reading Action Program.  This is also the time to end the year on a high note by chartering a new 

club and a net increase in membership (a requirement for the District Governor Team Excellence Award)  

  

Club presidents should ensure that their club is in good standing and has a net growth at the close of the 

year (a requirement for the Club Excellence Award). Currently, more than one-third of our clubs have not 

invited a new member this year.  That represents an opportunity to add at least 15,000 additional members 

by the end of the year.   

  

I'm very pleased to report as of the end of March, we have surpassed 60,000 Reading Action Program 

activities, serving over 6 million people worldwide.  That's an amazing accomplishment, and indicative of 

the Lions spirit to serve the underserved.  For clubs that have not yet participated in the program, there is 

still time.  It's easy, and a great way to make a real difference in your community.   

  

Finish strong!  Make sure every bit of fuel in your tank is used by the end of the year. 

  

Sincerely, 

Lion Wayne Madden  

 

http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23676952&m=2564175&u=LIONSPROD&j=13675449&s=http://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/authors/d/danica_patrick.html
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23676953&m=2564175&u=LIONSPROD&j=13675449&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/membership-and-new-clubs/global-membership-team/presidents-theme/global-service-action-campaigns/protecting-our-environment.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5601%20President%20Madden's%20April%20Message%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23676954&m=2564175&u=LIONSPROD&j=13675449&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/da50.pdf?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5601%20President%20Madden's%20April%20Message%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23676955&m=2564175&u=LIONSPROD&j=13675449&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/common/pdfs/da1.pdf?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5601%20President%20Madden's%20April%20Message%20EN
http://www.mmsend47.com/link.cfm?r=1183663964&sid=23676956&m=2564175&u=LIONSPROD&j=13675449&s=http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/member-center/membership-and-new-clubs/global-membership-team/presidents-theme/RAP/index.php?utm_source=RealMagnet&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=5601%20President%20Madden's%20April%20Message%20EN
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T R A I N I N G  &  M E E T I N G S     

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
  

 A Mother... 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

          

          

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

When you're a child she walks before you, To set an example.  

When you're a teenager she walks behind you 

To be there should you need her.  

When you're an adult she walks beside you 

So that as two friends you can enjoy life together. 

Officer training at Westville is May 22 at 7:00pm cst. Meet at Westville High School (West Doors).  

  

Training for: incoming Presidents, 1
st,

  2
nd

, & 3
rd

 VP, Tail Twister, Secretary, and Treasurer, and any past 

officer that wants to share some wisdom.  There will be a drawing at each session for a $25 gas card 

  

Zone 1B Meeting, May 6th at 6:30 pm at Baja’s Restaurant, 10749 Randolph St., Crown Point, IN. Order 

Dinner from the menu and support one of our own.  Zone Chairman Lion Charmaine Ganley.  
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The Club New Member 
The 

SPONSOR 

Cedar Lake  Lions Club Louie J Kappas  John G Schutz 

Hamlet Lions Club Diana L Foust  Jerry Hancock 

Monterey Lions Club Diana M Loehmer  Lawrence P Loehmer  

Munster Lions Club Louis Chambers  Rusty Kunz  

Munster Lions Club Austin J Grow Robert Grow 

Munster Lions Club Ray Radjenovich  George Shinkan  

Munster Lions Club Andrew Qunell  David B Nellans  

Schererville Central Lions Club John J. Evanich  Paul M Miecznikowski 

Schererville Central Lions Club Gloria King  Joanne Freeland 

St John Lions Club Debrah A Walker  Please Add Sponsor 

 

Thank You for Asking……. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  

MILL CREEK COMMUNITY LIONS CLUB Robert Ernie Tompkins 

  SCHERERVILLE LIONS CLUB James C Sidenbender  

Let us remember ...... . 
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April Showers 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 


